Opranuszanua O0beauHeHHbIx Hanui A mrensicr

(ZR\ I'enepanbHasa Accamoies Distr.: General

\\i\ 1}\} 8 November 2010

‘7%" Russian
Original: English

CoBeT Mo npaBaM 4eJjioOBeKa
HﬂTHa}IIIaTaﬂ ceccusi

[Tynkr 1 moBecTku AHA

Opraﬂnsaunonﬂme U npoueaypHbi€ BOIIPOCHI

BepO0aabHas HoTra IlocTosiHHOTO npeacrasurens beabruu
oT uMeHn EBponeiickoro cor3a ot 25 oktsaops 2010 roga
Ha uMs cekperapuara CoBeTra 1o npaBaM 4eJjioBeKa

EBpomneiickuii coto3 jxenan Obl BBIPa3uTh CBOIO MPHU3HATEIBHOCTH CEKpeTapHa-
Ty CoBeTa mo IpaBaM YeJIOBEKa 32 €ro eKeIHEBHYIO IMOAAEPKKY B pabore n QyHK-
nuoHuposanuu Cosera.

EBpormeiickuii coo3 MpocuT OMyOJIUKOBaTh 00OImMe 3aMeUYaHusl, ceTanHbie EB-
pomeiickum coto3zoMm 1 oktssops 2010 roma B oTHomeHWHU 3asBieHUs [lpencemaremns
CoBeTa KacaTeIbHO QUallora MEeXAy YIpaBlIeHHeM BepxoBHOTO KoMmMHccapa IO Ipa-
BaM yenoBeka Opranm3anun OO0bpenmHeHHBIX Hamuii u COBCTOM*, Ha BeOcaiite CoBe-
Ta B Ka4eCTBE JOKYMEHTAa MATHAAIATOW CECCUU.

* BOCHpOI/IBBOIII/ITCﬂ B MIPUJIIOKECHUU B MMOJYYECHHOM BUJE TOJBKO Ha A3BIKE OpUTrHMHAJIA.
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Annex

Fifteenth session of the Human Rights Council: general
comments of the European Union in relation to the
statement of the President on the dialogue between
OHCHR and the Human Rights Council

Mr. President,

| am taking the floor on behalf of the European Union and would like to comment on
the statement you have just made.

The mandate of the High Commissioner is set out in UNGA resolution 48/141. Her
sole line of accountability is to the UN Secretary-General. The Office of the High
Commissioner is independent.

The EU attaches great importance to the ongoing dialogue between the UN Human
Rights Council and the Office of the High Commissioner. We also attach great im-
portance to respecting UN rules and procedures.

High Commissioner Pillay has made considerable efforts to the further strengthen the
dialogue between her Office and all stakeholders in Geneva, which the EU welcomes
and comments. In this regard, we note her recent initiative to share the Secretary-
General’s Proposed Strategic Framework for Programme 19 with all delegations in
Geneva, prior to its submission to the Committee for Programme and Coordination.
We also note that no State responded to her invitation to pass on comments.

There is already a clear process in place within the UN to agree on the Strategic
Framework of the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights. And as part
of the UN Secretariat, the Strategic Framework for the OHCHR is agreed under the
auspices of the UN Secretary General and through the Committee for Programme
Coordination in New York. The Human Rights Council has no role in these internal
management policies.

The EU notes your statement Mr. President in the understanding that it does not alter
in any way the independence of the High Commissioner or her accountability to the
UN Secretary-General alone. It can not infringe on established UN rules and proce-
dure.

The EU requests that this statement is reflected in the official report of the session.
Thank you Mr. President.
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